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OVERVIEW:  Section 15.3 of S.L. 2024-51 allows the Division of Health Service Regulation, 

Department of Health and Human Services, to extend a provisional license issued to an adult care 

home or a family care home if the provisional license is set to expire between September 25, 2024, and 

March 25, 2025. The extension period must not exceed 60 days from the expiration date of the 

provisional license. This section only applies to adult care homes or family care homes located within 

any county declared a major disaster by the President of the United States under the Stafford Act (P.L. 

93-288) because of Hurricane Helene or within Nash County. 

This section became effective on October 10, 2024, and expires when the statewide declaration of 

emergency issued by the Governor in Executive Order No. 315 expires. 

  


